

POSTAL NEWS

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Jan. 30, 2020

National: Roy Betts 202.268.3207 roy.a.betts@usps.gov

Local: Michael Hotovy 202.636.1245 michael.j.hotovy@usps.gov



U.S. Postal Service Salutes Pioneering Journalist Gwen Ifill 43rd Black Heritage Stamp on Sale Nationwide Today

WASHINGTON — As the nation prepares to observe Black History Month, the U.S. Postal Service today issued the 43rd Black Heritage stamp, honoring one of America's most respected journalists, Gwen Ifill. The dedication ceremony was held at Metropolitan African Methodist Episcopal Church in Washington, DC, where she was a lifelong member.

"Gwen Ifill was a remarkable trailblazer who broke through gender and racial barriers," said Deputy Postmaster General Ronald A. Stroman, who served as the dedicating official. "The Postal Service is proud to celebrate Gwen's contribution as a remarkable journalist with this beautiful commemorative Forever stamp. Gwen was truly a national treasure, and so richly deserving of today's honor."

Joining Stroman to dedicate the stamp were Judy Woodruff, anchor and managing editor, PBS NewsHour; Eric Holder, partner, Covington & Burling Law Firm and former Attorney General of the United States; Michele Norris-Johnson, journalist and former National Public Radio host; and Ifill's brothers Roberto (Bert) Ifill, educator and college analyst; Rev. Earle Ifill, member of the Atlanta North-Georgia Annual Conference of the Sixth Episcopal District of the African Methodist Episcopal Church;

and Ifill's cousin, Sherrilyn Ifill, president and director-counsel of the NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund, Inc.

"The Ifill family is thrilled that our sister, cousin and aunt has received this signal tribute to her legacy as a truth-teller, pioneer and exemplar," said Bert Ifill, Gwen's brother and spokesperson for the family. "As a reporter and moderator, Gwen was dedicated to two principles: getting the story right and getting the right stories out. As a mentor, supportive friend and family member, she was determined, not only to open doors for those of us previously locked out of opportunity, but also to provide floor plans to help us find our way through. She is forever in our hearts, and we are forever in her debt."

Also, participating in the stamp dedication ceremony were Dorothy Tucker, broadcast journalist and president, National Association of Black Journalists; Rev. William Lamar IV, senior pastor, Metropolitan A.M.E. Church; and D.C. Washington, singer, conductor, member of Immanuel Bible Church and the nationally known Cathedral Choral Society in Washington, D.C.

The Black Heritage stamp series, introduced in 1978, also includes Martin Luther King Jr., Dorothy Height, Madam C.J. Walker, Harriet Tubman, Sojourner Truth, Lena Horne and Gregory Hines. The stamp art features a photo of Ifill taken in 2008 by photographer Robert Severi. Art director Derry Noyes designed the stamp. News of the stamp is being shared with the hashtags **#GwenIfillForever** and **#BlackHeritageStamps**. Followers of the Postal Service's Facebook page can view video of the ceremony at <u>facebook.com/USPS</u>.

Background on Gwen Ifill

Among the first African Americans to hold prominent positions in both broadcast and print journalism, Ifill was a trailblazer in the profession.

After graduating from college in 1977, Ifill's first job as a journalist was at The Boston Herald American. She later worked at The Baltimore Evening Sun, The Washington Post and The New York Times, where she was a White House correspondent and covered Bill Clinton's presidential campaign in 1992.

In 1994, Ifill moved to NBC, where she covered politics in the Washington bureau. Five years later, she joined PBS as senior political correspondent for "The NewsHour with Jim Lehrer" and moderator and managing editor of "Washington Week," becoming the first woman and first African American to moderate a major television news-analysis show. During her career, Ifill covered seven presidential campaigns and, in 2004, she became the first African American female journalist to moderate a vice-presidential debate. She also moderated the 2008 vice-presidential debate. In 2013, Ifill became part of the first all-female team to anchor a daily national broadcast news show, "PBS NewsHour." Ifill died in 2016.

Among Ifill's honors were the Radio Television Digital News Foundation's Leonard Zeidenberg First Amendment Award (2006), Harvard's Shorenstein Center's Goldsmith Career Award for Excellence in Journalism (2009) and induction into the National Association of Black Journalists Hall of Fame (2012). In 2015, she was awarded the Fourth Estate Award by the National Press Club. She received numerous honorary degrees and served on the boards of the News Literacy Project and the Committee to Protect Journalists, which renamed its Press Freedom Award in her honor.

The 2016 John Chancellor Award was posthumously awarded to Ifill by the Columbia Journalism School. In 2017, the Washington Press Club Foundation and "PBS NewsHour" created a journalism fellowship named for Ifill. Her alma mater, Simmons University, opened the Gwen Ifill College of Media, Arts, and Humanities in the fall of 2018.

The Gwen Ifill Black Heritage stamp is being issued as a Forever stamp, which will always be equal in value to the current First-Class Mail 1-ounce price.

Postal Products

Customers may purchase stamps and other philatelic products through The Postal Store at <u>usps.com/shopstamps</u>, by calling 800-STAMP24 (800-782-6724), by mail through <u>USA Philatelic</u>, or at Post Office locations nationwide. Videos of most stamp ceremonies will be available on <u>facebook.com/usps</u>.

Information on ordering first-day-of-issue postmarks and covers is at <u>usps.com/shopstamps</u> under "Collectors."

The Postal Service receives no tax dollars for operating expenses and relies on the sale of postage, products and services to fund its operations

###

For U.S. Postal Service media resources, including broadcast quality video and audio and photo stills, visit the <u>USPS Newsroom</u>. Follow us on <u>Twitter, Instagram, Pinterest</u>, and <u>LinkedIn</u>. Subscribe to the <u>USPS YouTube</u> <u>channel</u>, like us on <u>Facebook</u> and enjoy our <u>Postal Posts blog</u>. For more information about the Postal Service, visit <u>usps.com</u> and <u>facts.usps.com</u>.